
(Letterhead)
(Date)
Commissioner Liane M. Randolph
California Public Utilities Commission
CPUC Public Advisor’s Office

505 Van Ness Ave

San Francisco, CA 94102

RE: 
Riverside Transmission Reliability Project (Proceeding A.15-04-013) 
Dear Commissioner Randolph:

The City of Riverside and Riverside Public Utilities (RPU), in conjunction with Southern California Edison (SCE), is in the process of moving forward with an upgrade of Riverside’s electrical public utility system solely by proposing a massive, mostly above-ground high voltage transmission tower project through our City of Jurupa Valley. Currently the proceeding is in the Administrative Law Judge process and will eventually be before the Commission. I ask that you take a close look at SCE’s application and all of its flaws.

This project has been rammed through by Riverside and SCE officials with no regard for the impacts it will have on our city. This project with its overhead high voltage transmission towers and power lines will decimate the heart of the city’s future commercial corridor along the I-15 freeway, and significantly impact a number of residents in housing developments in close proximity to the proposed route. Also, the proposed double circuit transmission line towers, if they toppled, would create a public safety hazard not only to the homes and businesses right next door, but also the adjacent I-15 freeway. Although there may be a justifiable requirement for the City of Riverside to increase their connectivity, this should not occur at the physical, environmental, and financial detriment of our city’s residents and businesses, when there are other viable alternatives that have been completely ignored by the City of Riverside, RPU and SCE.

In April of 2018, the CPUC Energy Dept. issued the Final Supplemental Environmental Impact Report (FSEIR) after receiving numerous comments from the interested parties and the general public. The FSEIR determined that the “environmentally superior alternative” would be to underground the entire project through the City of Jurupa Valley utilizing city streets at no cost to SCE for right of way acquisition, as opposed to significant private property acquisition costs for the overhead route through the city. 
I fully support this environmentally superior alternative, and I strongly urge the Commission to support this same alternative over what has been proposed by SCE. I believe this is a very reasonable compromise that allows Riverside to gain its additional connection, and fully mitigate the very real and substantive impacts to Jurupa Valley and its residents and businesses as a whole.
Sincerely,

(Name)
cc:
Southern California Edison, Mr. Ron Nichols, President
City of Riverside, Mayor Rusty Bailey
Senator Richard D. Roth, 31st State Senate District
Assemblymember Sabrina Cervantes, 60th State Assembly District
Representative Mark Takano, 41st Congressional District 

